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In the face of COVID-19, two things remained true 
at Luther Manor.. First, our number one priority is 
the health and safety of our residents, staff, provid-
ers and community. Second, Luther Manor’s mission 
to “share God’s love by enriching the lives of older 
adults” is lived out each and every day. In love, we 
protected, informed & enriched.

HOW DID WE PROTECT? 
In mid-March, things seemed to be changing every 
day. We established a task force to monitor & ad-
dress the changing situation & implement new & 
necessary precautions - and we have not let up!  
We continue to restrict, screen & clean. 

HOW DID WE INFORM? 
From day one, we’ve made sure that staff, residents, 
and family members were in the loop via morning 
broadcasts on our in-house channel, daily emails, 
dedicated pages on our website, and a 24-hour  
telephone hotline.   

HOW DID WE ENRICH? 
Enrichment of the body, mind & spirit while main-
taining social distancing certainly took some creativ-
ity! We added tons of content to our in-house chan-
nel, moved activities to hallways or outdoors, and 
created virtual & written communication avenues for 
those within & outside of our community.  

TO LEARN MORE OF WHAT WE’VE DONE, VISIT LUTHERMANOR.ORG/CORONAVIRUS

LIVING OUT OUR MISSION IN THE MIDST OF THE COVID-19 CRISIS
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CHERIE SWENSON
Executive Director, Donor and Advocacy Engagement

414.831.8950 | cswenson@luthermanor.org

LINDA ZYWICKI
Donor Relations Coordinator

414.831.8952 | lzywicki@luthermanor.org
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ADEDOYIN ADERELE, Milwaukee Lutheran  
PRECIOUS AKPAN, Rufus King International  
GRACE BRUNNER, Divine Savior Holy Angels  
JESSICA EMANUEL, Divine Savior Holy Angels  
ELLEN FRICKER, Divine Savior Holy Angels   
RITIKA PATEL, Sussex Hamilton 

KAYLA PATTERSON, Rufus King International 
MICHAEL PEIRCE, Brookfield East  
MELINA PROCOPIS, Wauwatosa East  
MARIANNE SCHNEIDER, Divine Savior Holy Angels             
PAIGHTEN SMITH, Milwaukee School of Languages 
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MARCH
The scheduled VA trans-
portation didn’t show up 
and Brian Bernhardt, 
one of Luther Manor’s 
drivers, returned to work and assisted the resident 
back. In a day full of uncertainty and emotion, 
Brian helped to take the stress out for the resident 
& his family.

APRIL 
When a building was 
slated for another use, 
Luther Manor social 
workers, Lauren Heller 
& Kathleen Cleppe, worked directly with every 
family on a transition that addressed resident pref-
erences, included in-person meetings and tours, 
careful packing and unpacking of belongings, and 
ongoing communication all while taking into con-
sideration what was best, medically speaking, for 
every resident. 

MAY 
Luther Manor CNA Bre 
Ware knew it was a res-
ident’s birthdays & that 
no one could come to visit 
him. When she asked “If you could eat anything in 
the world, what would it be?,” the resident answered 
“Steak & Eggs.” During her break, Bre picked up his 
favorite meal & a birthday balloon in celebration of 
his special day!

Join us in thanking all our Mission Impossible 
winners for truly showing that Luther Manor 
CARES! Get all the details on these stories & 
more at luthermanor.org/missionpossible

VETS CLUB 
REPORT
By Dave Myers, Vets Club Coordinator

The Unites States Spoce Force is already six 
months old. Their headquarters at Vandenber 
Air Force Base in California is a beehive of 
activity. The force is 1,200 strong and grow-
ing. First members are experienced personnel 
transferred from the other five military ser-
vices. They still don’t have special uniforms or 
a logo, but all in good time. Their main role 
will be the administration and protection of 
space colonies on the Moon and planet Mars. 
First space ships to the Moon to set up the 
first colony are planned for 2024. Sounds like 
Buck Rogers stuff, but it’s for real! 

In the meantime, we veterans 
at Luther Manor are wait-
ing for the quarantine to 
end so things can return 
to some sort of normal. 
Check weekly postings 
on bulletin boards for the 
time and location of our 
next Vets Club gathering.



 NEWS & NOTES  |  6

On the LIGHTER SIDE
By Harvin Abrahamson

With the sadness of recent tragedies in our country, my thoughts were 
that perhaps levity would be in order for this month’s contribution and 
have borrowed from a church bulletin Steward Builder’s Page.

The minister was preoccupied with thoughts of how he was going 
to ask the congregation to come up with more money than they 
had expected they would need for repairs to the church building.

Therefore, he was annoyed to find the regular organist sick. A 
substitute was brought in and wanted to know what to play. 
Here’s a copy of the service,” he said impatiently. “But you will 
have to think of something to play after I make the announce-
ments about finances.”

During the service the minister paused and said, “ Brothers and 
sisters, we are in great difficuly - the roof repairs cost twice as 
much as we had expected and we need $7,000 more. Anyone 
who can pledge $100. or more, please stand up.” At that moment 
the substitute organist played “ The Star Spangled Banner.”

And that is how the substitute became the regular organist!

Respectfully, 
Harvin Abrahamson

AIN’T THAT 
THE

TRUTH? 
MOST PEOPLE 

ARE KIND, 
POLITE & 
SWEET-
SPIRITED 
UNTIL YOU 

TRY TO SIT IN 
THEIR PEWS.

JUSTA

 JOKE
THERE’S A NEW 

RESTAURANT OPENED 
CALLED “THE KITCHEN”

YOU HAVE TO GATHER 
ALL THE INGREDIENTS 
AND MAKE YOUR OWN 

MEAL. 

I HAVE NO CLUE HOW 
THIS PLACE IS STILL IN 

BUSINESS!
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Our residents were hand-delivered some 
cards made by students who are home from 

school. They were so surprised and encouraged 
to have received these pieces of mail from 

kids they don’t know!

With templates & 
scissors in hand, our 
residents made & 

donated hundreds of 
masks to Froedtert 

Hospital & the Medical 
College of Wisconsin 

with the help of our two 
resident seamstresses, 
JoAnn and Joan. Great 

job, everyone!

We added a new 
wrinkle to some 

of our most popular 
games & activities by 
adding “hallway” to 

the title! You get all 
the fun of the regular 
activities with all the 
precautions taken to 
keep everyone safe 

and healthy!

When you’re 
in a lockdown, 
it’s even more 

important to find 
special ways 
to celebrate 
momentous 

occassions - like 
turning 100 or 
older! Happy 

Birthday to all 
our celbrants! 



News & Notes is published quarterly for the residents & participants of Luther Manor

A friend of Luther Manor 
entertained our residents from the 
luxury of their balconies and patios 
by singing some of their all-time 

favorites. He traveled to 6 different 
places throughout our independent 
living and, boy, did they love him! 

How’s that for creative Life 
Enrichment during a lockdown?

AIN’T THAT 
THE

TRUTH? 
PEOPLE ARE 

FUNNY: 
THEY WANT 
THE FRONT 
OF THE BUS, 
MIDDLE OF 
THE ROAD, 

AND BACK OF 
THE CHURCH

For a full list of links & opportunities, talk with your  
Life Enrichment coordinator.

PERFORMANCE FILMS
  ontheboards.tv
  Use code “ARTATHOME”

GRAMMY PROGRAMS  
& EXHIBITS
  grammymuseum.org

EDUCATIONAL TALKS  
  ted.com/talks

ARTS & CULTURE  
  artsandculture.google.com
  Choose “Explore” from menu

THE SOCIAL  
DISTANCING FESTIVAL  
  socialdistancingfestival.com

OLD TIME RADIO SHOWS 
  myclassicradio.net


